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Who We Are: 

August has come and the hot weather too.  I have had enough of the latter but I 

decline to complain ð too loudly.  This may be my last newsletter as I am climbing 

Mt Bailey with Gary Carlson and my wife is only giving me a 50 -50 chance of sur-

viving.  We will see.  

 

July brought the 13 th  Annual Sunriver Anglers Fish Fry.  Over 560 people were 

served ð a record ð and this time we had lots of food left.  It appears that our 

gross intake exceeded last year ð a great effort from the club given the econ-

omy.  It took 70 volunteers to stage this event and on behalf of the SRA Board, 

a big thanks to each and every one of you; the food servers, the setup and tear-

down crew, the solicitors, the cooks, the barbeque cleaners, the Publicity people, 

the cleanup crew, the table coverers, and I am sure I probably left out someone 

but if so I blame it on age.  The Fish Fry has become a mainstay of the Sunriver 

summer, a tradition.  And such good fish too!  Thanks to Paul Mercer of the 

Trout House, KFC of Bend, the Marketplace, and Country Store for food dona-

tion.  Thanks as well to the donors of services and materials for the auction and 

raffle.  It makes you proud to be a member of this club.  

 

July also saw the East Lake campout with some successful eating and fishing.  

Thanks to Bob Kempf for arranging this.  The weather was hot, but the beer was 

cold, and the fishing was good!  

 

Now it is time for Sunriver Anglers to lie back a little.  The annual picnic at the 

Fall River Hatchery is Thursday Aug 20 th .  See the article in this issue, but come 

and relax and enjoy chatting with your fellow fisherman ð even if the do stretch 

the truth a little about the fish they say they caught.  It is part of the game.  

 

Yesterday I was able to prove that I òdonõt know didly squat about catching Bull-

frogsó although that is just one item on a long list of things for which you could 

say the same thing  ð and my wife often does.  However, Marv Yoshinaka is look-

ing for Bullfroggers and has even offered a substantial reward for the 1 st  frog.  

Give him a call, you likely will do better than me.  

And I couldnôt wait for 

summer to arrive.  Ha! 

Continued on next page. 



Presidents Message:  Continued  

I met this morning with Trout Unlimited representatives regarding the Orvis North  American Fly Cast-

ing Tournament to be held in September.  Please take the time to read the separate article (see below) 

in this newsletter and consider volunteering.  

 

Some club members will be leaving for Montana in the next few weeks, I will be among them.  Enjoy the 

late summer and fall fishing.  Hope to see you on the water.  

Orvis North American Fly Casting Tournament:  

Orvis and Trout Unlimited (TU) have teamed up to host a Fly Casting Tournament  at the unique 

casting course near the Orvis Store in the Old Mill District.  This event will be held Sept 18 -20, with 

Friday the 18 th , for amateur casters men and women, the 19 th  for men professional casters, and the 

20 th  for women professional casters.  Prizes will be awarded in all areas for distance and accuracy.  

 

Why is this event being held and why is it important to Central Oregonians?   Orvis has invested a 

great deal of seed money to òlaunchó this event this year in hopes it will become an annual occurrence 

that will generate income for Trout Unlimited in a new and interesting way; monies raised are to be 

used in the upper Deschutes area to further conservation, restoration, and education; the fundamental 

goals of Sunriver Anglers.  It is hoped it will attract many people to Central Oregon as well in years to 

come. 

 

How can Sunriver Anglers help?  Orvis and TU are looking for volunteers to help manage the various 

event days.  They have asked the area fly fishing clubs, SRA & COF, if they would help support this 

event.  Help is needed all of the days, but with our heavily òretiredó member list, they are particularly 

looking for volunteers from SRA for Friday Sept 20th.  Work would involve being assigned to one of the 

9 holes in the competition to manage and measure performances, also at registration, and to man the 

scoreboard.   Each volunteer receives a $50 Orvis gift certificate and a TU hat and T -shirt for each 

day volunteered.  That means if you volunteered all three days, you could get $150 in Orvis certifi-

cates.  In addition an SRA participation will be given for each day volunteered.  There will be a volun-

teer orientation during the week preceding the event.  

 

I am interested ð How do I sign up?   Contact deschutestu@gmail.com   or phone Michael Tripp 312 -

2193.  Let them know 1) your name, email, and phone number; 2) which days for which you would volun-

teer; and 3) that you are a member of Sunriver Anglers.  Also please cc doug@Vakoc.com or leave me a 

message at 598 -2048.   

 

Can I participate in the fly Casting?    Yes, by all means; if you are interested in participating contact 

mylert@orvis.com .  There is a $25 entrance fee.   

 

Timing?   Volunteers need to sign up by August 24 th ; likewise participants must have their entries in by 

August 24 th . 

 

If you are going to be in the area, please consider supporting this event by participating, volunteering, 

or simply coming to watch.  It should be an interesting and fun event.  

 

mailto:deschutestu@gmail.com
mailto:doug@Vakoc.com
mailto:mylert@orvis.com


Upcoming Sunriver Angler Events:  

Aug 20  Sunriver Anglers Picnic Fall River Hatchery 5:00 PM (no meeting at Fire Hall this 

month)  

Sept 17  General Meeting Fire Hall 7:00 PM: Speaker: Jason Dunham USGS Advisor to 

Justin Mills OSU Scholarship Recipient  

Sept 18 -20 Orvis North American Fly Casting Tournament  

Sep 28-Oct 2  Fall Kokanee Karnival  

Oct 15  General Meeting Fire Hall 7:00 PM: Speaker: Carl Schreck Oregon Cooperative 

Fish & Wildlife Research Unit OSU  

Nov  19 General Meeting Fire Hall 7:00 PM: Speaker: Joel LaFollette Kaufmannõs Stream-

born Steelhead Fishing in BC & Oregon  

Dec 9  Christmas Dinner  

The following is reprinted with permission from Peter Bower of the Patient Angler.  
 

I thought I would send out a note to give you an evaluation of the new Streamtread design on SIMMS 

wading boots. The rubber Streamtread traction sole is made by Vibram and is available on six of the 

seven styles of wading boots SIMMS makes. Starting next season, the Streamtread design will be the 

only sole available on SIMMS boots.  

 

About two months ago I studded up a pair of Rivershed boots with an aggressive pattern of screw -in 

studs made for the rubber soles, to test them and compare them to the traction of the longtime stan-

dard of studded felt soles. I must admit, Iõve always been skeptical on rubber soles and screw-in studs, 

but I was surprised by the traction performance provided by the new soles. They excel in traction on 

land with the Streamtread sole giving the feeling of a hiking boot on wet grass, mud, rocks and dry 

ground. In the water, on most types of bottoms, I found the traction was fairly comparable to a stud-

ded felt. I did feel on a boulder type bottom that I had a little less edge traction which made it little 

more difficult to find a comfortable foot position between rocks. I still have a little reservation about 

how the traction will be effected as the lug edges wear over time, but only time will tell. There are a 

few other benefits of the Streamtread sole, one being the Cleanstream boot and sole design helping to 

reduce the spread of aquatic nuisance species and the other is the fact that snow wonõt stick to the 

bottom during the winter. Overall I would still have to give the edge in traction performance to the 

studded felt soles.  

Update of the Future of Wading Shoes:  

Editorôs Favorite:  Cheap, comes in all sizes and colors and always on sale. 



Handicapped Fishing DayñCancelled: 

The August 15 th  scheduled fishing day for handicapped adults at East Lake has been cancelled .   

Max and Barbara Armstrong, long time residents of Sunriver and both former officers in Sunriver An-

glers, will hold a sale at their house of Maxõs equipment and materials as they prepare to leave the area.  

This sale will be from 10:00 AM to 1:00 pm on Saturday August 9 th  at their house #1 Bachelor Lane in 

Sunriver.  Max has some truly great fly tying materials and tools ð and all will be available at very good 

prices.  Both SRA and COF members are invited so come early for the best stuff.   

Fly Tying Materials and Fishing Equipment Sale: 

If you havenõt seen the article in todayõs (Aug 2nd) Bend Bulletin, it was a very good recap and well 

worth your time reading.   

Non-Native Fish SpeciesñBend Bulletin Article: 

Yes, bullfrogs are still wanted by the Sunriver Nature Center.  To 

further encourage you to go out and catch bullfrogs, the Sunriver 

Anglers is offering a reward of five participation credits to the first 

person to turn in a bullfrog that has been taken from the waters of 

Sunriver.  You must turn in your bullfrog to the Nature Centerõs 

staff for verification.  

 

If youõre not familiar with the Sunriver Anglers participation pro-

gram, ten credits for your activities with the club will earn you a $25 

gift certificate from the Sunriver business of your choice.  Good 

Frogging!! 

WantedñDead or Alive:  Bullfrogs Reward Offered 

Nobody loves me.  I wonder why? 

SRAõs Favorite Sponsors:  

 

You know what?  We have some cool Fly Shops 

in Sunriver.  The owners are great.  I have 

heard a rumor that if you buy 25 flyôs before 

the end of the month, you might only have to 

pay for 24.  Better check this rumor out. 

 

(541) 593-2358 



To the Annual Sunriver Anglers Summer 

Picnic Held at the Fall River Fish Hatchery 

on Thursday, August 20th at 5 p.m.  

All you need to bring are chairs and an adult beverage of your choice.  We will supply every-

thing  else.   Friends, relatives and neighbors are always welcome.  A correct change donation of 

$5 per person is requested. Please RSVP with your name and the number of attendees by Mon-

day, August 17th by replying to this email (weereeds@msn.com) or calling Pete or Dian Reed at 

593 -1118. You may also RSVP with Dennis & Francie Patterson at (fnpete@chamberscable.com) 

or 593 -9710. 

 

Non RSVPõers who show up at the picnic will be served burnt hotdogs, will get no dessert and 

are automatically on the clean -up committee.  Plan to arrive early and enjoy the nice weather, 

good friends and beautiful surroundings.  See you at the picnic.  

Non or late 

RSVPôers 

food. 

Sample of food 

served to folks 

who RSVP before 

the deadline. 

August 17th 

How about taking me to the Anglers Picnic?  If you are interested, we can 

leave early and I will fix you an extra special dessert at home.  Okay? 



SALEM, Ore. ð People representing all aspects of the management and conservation of salmon, trout 

and steelhead will converge on Oregonõs capital city in September to share some of the latest informa-

tion about the regionõs signature fish. 

 

More than 40 speakers are scheduled to share their latest findings in research, habitat restoration, 

fish propagation, education and outreach during the conference Sept. 11 -13 at the Oregon 4 -H Confer-

ence and Education Center in Salem.  

 

The event is sponsored by the Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlifeõs Salmon Trout Enhancement 

Program (STEP) and will highlight current projects and practices aimed at enhancing Oregonõs salmon, 

trout and steelhead populations.  

 

òSalmon, trout and steelhead have always played an important role in Oregonõs culture, ecology and 

economy,ó said Shelly Miller, ODFW STEP Program coordinator. òOregonians have a major stake in the 

future of these fish. During this conference we will celebrate advances that have been made to protect 

and enhance these species. We also will take this opportunity to highlight some of the challenges that 

lie ahead.ó 

 

In addition to giving scientists the opportunity to get together to compare notes, the conference is de-

signed to give teachers, watershed council members, students, volunteers and the media tools and in-

formation they can use to spread the word about the importance of conservation and salmon recovery.  

 

òMany teachers throughout Oregon have incorporated salmon studies into their lesson plans,ó said 

Miller. òThis will be a good place for them to pick up ideas and materials they can take back to their 

classrooms.ó 

 

The theme of the conference is òSpawning Solutions Through Creative Ideas.ó Advance registration is 

required at a cost of $15 for individuals, $20 for families, and $5 for students. The deadline for regis-

tration is Aug. 31, with a $5 discount on individual and family registrations for those received prior to 

Aug. 1. Meals are available during the Saturday and Sunday sessions at the following rates: breakfast 

$6.75, lunch $7, and dinner $10. Bunk style lodging is also available at the 4 -H Center for $16.75 per 

night.  

 

Registration forms are available on the ODFW Web site at www.dfw.state.or.us/STEP . 

 

Conference to Focus on Salmon and Trout Issues: 

Salmon Trout  

Steelhead 
Just in case you get confused at the conference. 

http://www.dfw.state.or.us/STEP


2009 Fish Fry Photo Page:  Looks Like Everybody Had a Great Time! 


